
As Indiana nears 
the adoption of 
the ODG drug 
formulary by 
the end of the 
year, the Workers’ 
Compensation 

Board’s task force has released 
a rough draft of guidelines.  
Contained within the rough draft 
is an overview of how an N-drug 
will be handled, including allowing 
for approval of an N-drug via 
phone call or email and approval 
only being granted for a single 
prescription order, not subsequent 
prescriptions of the same drug.  The 
task force will have to recommend 
final proposed regulations shortly 
for implementation by January 1, 
2019.

On October 17, 
the Florida Office 
of Insurance 
Regulation will 
hold a public 
hearing on the 

proposed 13.4% rate reduction 
for workers’ compensation in 

2019.  The state is looking at it’s 
second year in a row of a double-
digit rate reduction, a shock to 
many stakeholders who expected 
a double-digit increase in rates 
following a 2016 state Supreme 
Court decision that removed caps 
on attorney’s fees.

Kansas received 
a $736,000 
grant from the 
Department 
of Justice to 
expand their state 
Prescription Drug 

Monitoring Program, K-TRACS.  
With the funding, the state will hire 
a special investigator to examine 
the PDMP data and identify 
suspicious and harmful prescribing 
patterns.  In addition, the Board 
of Pharmacy will launch a public 
awareness campaign about the 
PDMP to educate citizens on what 
it’s for and how it is used.
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The United States House and 
Senate have reached a deal 
on a comprehensive opioid 
bill.  Both the House and 
Senate have separately passed 
legislation this year on the 
topic, but for a bill to make it 
to the President’s desk, both 
houses must pass the identical 
language.  The lengthy bill 
focuses on increasing the use 
of PDMPs, expand substance 
abuse treatment options, and 
stop the flow of illegal drugs 
into the country.  The House 
is expected to take up the bill 
next week.

http://iga.in.gov/legislative/2018/bills/senate/369#document-471bfe59
http://www.wlrn.org/post/hearing-set-workers-comp-rate-cut
http://www.kmuw.org/post/kansas-expanding-prescription-drug-monitoring-program
https://www.nytimes.com/2018/09/26/health/opioid-bill-congress.html
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The House 
Labor and 
Industry 
Committee 
voted 
unanimously, 

16-0, to pass HB 1781, a bill to 
further clarify who qualifies as an 
independent contractor, exempt 
from workers’ comp coverage.  
The bill passed with unanimous 
support after all 11 Democrats on 
the committee left the room.  The 

bill requires a worker to register 
as a contractor, prevents a worker 
who is registered as a contractor 
from later claiming compensation 
under the state’s Uninsured 
Employer Guaranty Fund, 
and prohibits employers from 
providing false or misleading 
information in an effort to have a 
worker register as an independent 
contractor.  The bill now goes to 
the full House for a vote.
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Danielle will be in D.C. on 
Tuesday for a Republican 
Governor’s Association DC 
Discussion with Kentucky 
Governor, Matt Bevin.

http://www.legis.state.pa.us/cfdocs/billInfo/billInfo.cfm?sYear=2017&sInd=0&body=H&type=B&bn=1781

